
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Ross Hoover, Parks and Recreation Director 
Rich Mueller, Parks Planning and Development Manager 

DATE:    January 24, 2022 
 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5593-22 Accepting the City of Tualatin Basalt Creek Parks and 
Recreation Plan. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Council accept the Basalt Creek Parks and Recreation Plan. The Tualatin Parks 
Advisory Committee recommended Council acceptance after reviewing the report and hearing 
public comments at their December 14, 2021 meeting.  
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
The 2018 Parks and Recreation Master Plan identified the need for future parks, trails and natural 
areas in Basalt Creek. City Council approved funds to plan parks and recreation facilities in 
Tualatin’s Basalt Creek planning area during fiscal year 2021/22. Planning consultant MIG and City 
staff have completed the Parks and Recreation Plan for the Basalt Creek, which included 
extensive public outreach and community engagement. The plan report includes the following 
chapters: Executive Summary, Introduction, Existing Conditions & Site Analysis, Vision & Goals, 
Community Engagement, Parks & Recreation Concept, and Implementation. Appendices 
demonstrate public outreach and involvement that approximately 700 community members 
participated in during 20 engagement opportunities.  
 
The plan and report appendices can be found on the project website under supporting documents 
at https://www.tualatinoregon.gov/recreation/webforms/basalt-creek-parks-recreation-plan.  
 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
Future project phases have not been funded, and will require budget consideration for land 
acquisition, park and trail site design, and construction.  
 

Attachments: 
Resolution 5593-22 
Exhibit A: City of Tualatin Basalt Creek Parks & Recreation Plan 
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